
BOARD MINUTES 
APRIL 29, 2024 

 
The Keokuk County Board of Supervisors met in regular session, Monday, April 29, 2024, in the 
Board Room of the Courthouse.  Present were: Michael C. Hadley, Fred Snakenberg and Christy 
Bates, Auditor.  Daryl Wood was absent. 
 
8:30 a.m.- Meeting was called to order.  Motion was made by Mike Hadley to approve the agenda. 
Fred Snakenberg seconded the motion.  All ayes and motion carried.    Also present was Casey 
Jarmes, News-Review. 
 
8:35 a.m. - Review and approval of previous board meeting minutes was held.  Motion was made by 
Fred Snakenberg to approve the minutes for April 22, 2024 as submitted.  Mike Hadley seconded the 
motion.  All ayes and motion carried.   
 
8:45 a.m. – Meeting with Andy McGuire, Engineer regarding the Keokuk County Highway department. 
Andy received a call from Marionette Miller-Meeks regarding the grant application for financial 
assistance for continuance of paving the Pigeon Road, highlighting the project is shovel ready if 
awarded.  The weekend storm took down a couple of trees that had to be cleaned up and damaged the 
overhead door on the Hedrick maintenance shed that required attention to make functional.  Andy shared 
additional topics discussed at the National Association of County Engineers meeting last week and 
responsibilities tied to his newly elected position as South-Central Regional NACE Vice-President.   
 
9:15 a.m. – Review and possible approval of listing of Keokuk County residents that qualify for tax 
suspension pursuant to Section 427.9 of the Code of Iowa was held.   Motion was made by Fred 
Snakenberg to approve the application as submitted. Mike Hadley seconded the motion.  All ayes and 
motion carried.   
 
9:30 a.m. – Various Board and Committee reports were held.  Mike Hadley attended Board of Health 
and dealt with Area 15 financial and Waste Service Agency matters.  Fred Snakenberg had no scheduled 
meetings last week.   

 
9:10 a.m.- Discussion of old/new business and public comment was held.  Board consensus was to 
approve Sigourney Treecare for tree cleanup on county property across from the old county shop.  
Health insurance options continue to be explored.  Jeff Kiebel, Custodian, entered to discuss the leak 
reported in the courtroom. 
 
There being no further business, motion to adjourn was made by Mike Hadley.  All ayes and the 
meeting adjourned at 9:20 a.m. 
 
The Keokuk County Board of Supervisors adjourned to meet Monday, May 6, 2024. 
 
 
              ________________________ 
                         Michael C. Hadley, Chairman 
              Board of Supervisors 
 
 
_____absent________________ _______ _____________________ ________________________ 
Daryl Wood                                     Fred Snakenberg        Christy Bates 


